
PROPOSED                                                      July 9, 2025 

South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting 

The Regular Meeting of the South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was opened at 6:00 p.m. 

with Supervisors Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, Michael Anglin and Solicitor James Nevant present.  

Supervisor, Johnathan Leyshon, attended via telephone.  Prior to the meeting, the Colt Road improvement 

bids were opened.  Solicitor Nevant responded all bids were received on time, by responsible bidders and 

all were in order. 

There were eight residents present. 

A motion was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, and seconded by Supervisor, Michael Anglin to 

dispense with the reading and approve the minutes of the June 11, 2025 Regular Meeting.  The motion 

was unanimously approved. 

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, announced the continuance of seal coating on Buckeye Drive 

and Downing Lane would start tomorrow (July 10, 2025) and the bids for Colt Road improvements had 

been opened and Frank Martuccio Asphalt and Paving, Inc. was the lowest bidder.    

The Police Department report was given by Michael Anglin, Supervisor and the Fire Department Report 

was given by Michael Kilcoyne, Fire Chief. 

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, announced the following approved building permit for:  Aaron 

VanZanten, 4728 Tamarack Drive-above ground swimming pool. 

A motion to pay the bills totaling $52,572.61 and the June payrolls totaling $39,374.37 was made by 

Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by Supervisor Michael Anglin.  The motion was passed 

unanimously. 

There was no correspondence or old business. 

A motion by Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, and seconded by Michael Anglin to approve the Allan Rummel 

Sewage System Maintenance Agreement.  The motion was passed unanimously. 

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, made a motion to approve Frank Martuccio Asphalt & Paving, 

Inc. as the lowest bidder for the Colt and Townline Road improvements.  Martuccio’s bid was $75,822.80.  

The motion was seconded by Supervisor, Johnathan Leyshon, and was passed unanimously. 

Residents, Jan and Sam Heaslip, 246 Hartford Road, offered comments and expressed concerns of the 

proposed Pivot Solar Project construction.  Supervisor, Matthew Chalupka, stated the project application 

had been denied and if appeals were made by Pivot, the Heaslips would be notified.   

Resident, Yvonne Robison, asked if it was her responsibility to mow the Buckeye Drive side ditch of her 

property.  The Supervisors will review that area for maintenance. 

Resident, Dan Sump, commented on the condition of Buckeye Drive since PennDOT had seal coated it. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:36 p.m. 

 

Keith McKnight 

Secretary 


